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Response to Memorial 18 to the 2011 Conference
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	Nick Moore, Head of Support Services
mooren@methodistchurch.org.uk

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required
	Decision

	Draft Resolution
	41/1.
The Council recommends to the Conference the changes to SO 362 
shown at paragraph 8.

	Alternative Options to Consider, if Any
	N/a



Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims

	The Conference of 2011 adopted a response to Memorial 18 regarding the use of the World Mission Fund (WMF) that instructed the Council to review the position and bring recommendations to the Conference in 2012.

	Main Points


	· The 2007 Conference agreed that the WMF would no longer fund work inside the UK, but the Standing Order governing the fund has never been changed. 
· This paper proposes the deletion of clause ivA from SO 362(2) and the insertion of a new clause in SO 362(3) making it explicit that the Mission in Britain Fund can be used for it.

· The changes reflect the practice that has been adopted since 2007 by the Connexional Grants Committee and fulfil work initiated by resolution 41/6 of the 2007 Conference.

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)
	Memorial 18 (and response) to the 2012 Conference.
The Conference group set up after the All Partners’ Consultation in 2010 will also be considering SO 362 and may have further suggested changes to bring in due course.

	Consultations
	Belonging Together Partnership officers.
MMS Treasurer


Summary of Impact 

	Standing Orders
	SO 362 as per the paper

	Faith and Order
	N/a

	Financial
	N/a

	Personnel
	N/a

	Legal including impact on other jurisdictions
	N/a

	Wider Connexional
	Will clarify the availability of connexional grants for work amongst diverse communities within the UK

	External (eg ecumenical)
	N/a


Response to Memorial 18 to the 2011 Conference 

1. The memorial and response adopted by the Conference are attached as an Appendix.

2. In its response to Memorial 18 the 2011 Conference reiterated the decision it had taken in 2007 that the World Mission Fund (WMF) would in future only be used to support mission and ministry work outside Britain. It also noted, that the 2007 Conference had resolved that the purposes of major funds would be reviewed to reflect this change in policy and that this task remained outstanding. The Council is therefore now asked to recommend suitable changes to the Conference in 2012.

3. As the memorial showed, the purpose of the WMF is defined by SO 362(2) which in clause (ivA) specifically includes work “among ethnic minority communities in Britain and Ireland which have their origin in other countries”. 

4. Although the Conference decided in 2007 that such work would no longer be funded by the WMF, it did not say that such work should be discontinued or that grants would not be available from connexional funds for it, but this has become unclear as a result of the unchanged Standing Orders; now highlighted by Memorial 18. 

5. One way in which the Conference has since demonstrated its commitment to this area of work, particularly within the increasingly culturally diverse population of Britain, has been by establishing the ‘Belonging Together Partnership’ as a three-year connexional project. One of the key aims of the Belonging Together Partnership is to enhance and enable the contribution of people from all cultural backgrounds to the life, witness and ministry of the Methodist Church in Britain. Its work is now producing significant fruit, including an acceptance of the need for all communities to be accepted, included and encouraged within the life of the Methodist Church; i.e. for the British Church to celebrate its rich and growing cultural diversity and that each community belongs within it by right and is not to be seen as an external group to whom the British Church is ministering.

6. Within this context it is proposed that the terms of the Mission in Britain Fund (MiBF) be changed to specifically include the clause that is to be removed from the WMF terms. At the same time the language will be modified to reflect that currently being used within this context. ie SO 362(2) (ivA) will be revoked, and SO 362(3) will read as follows:
(3) The purposes of the Methodist Mission in Britain Fund shall be:

(i) the support of work in the furtherance of the Church’s mission, including grants to Local Churches and Circuits, in the home Districts. Provision shall be made for grants from the fund for the Mission Alongside the Poor Programme; (ii) to bear witness to the global character of Christian mission by supporting work with and among ethnically diverse communities in Britain and Ireland which have their origin in other countries.
7. Grant making from both the WMF and MiBF is the responsibility of the Connexional Grants Committee (CGC) under SO 213B. Given the decision of the Conference in 2007, the CGC has in fact been assessing applications and awarding grants on this basis and a number of grants have been made from the MiBF for work amongst language and national groups within the UK, including Chinese, Fijian and Ghanaian communities. This change to the relevant Standing Orders, thus brings them into accord with the 2007 decision of the Conference and the existing practice that the CGC has adopted in recognition of that decision. This change makes this use of the MiBF explicit, which will encourage those working in ethnically diverse within the Church to explore the possibility of connexional grants for such new and innovative work.
8. RESOLUTION: 
41/1.
The Council recommends the following changes to Standing Orders:
Delete SO 362(2)(ivA) to bear witness to the global character of Christian mission by supporting work with and among ethnic minority communities in Britain and Ireland which have had their origin in other countries.
SO 362(3) Add: to bear witness to the global character of Christian mission by supporting work with and among ethnically diverse communities in Britain and Ireland which have their origin in other countries.
Appendix
M18
World Mission Fund

The Birmingham District Synod (R) (Present: 171. Voting: 120 for, 0 against) asks the Conference to direct that the World Mission Fund shall in future be used in accordance with the purposes as set out in SO 362(2), thereby avoiding a limitation on the use of funds which appears to have developed inadvertently in recent years. This will give the Methodist Church of Great Britain more flexibility to respond to the wider concerns of our ecumenical or Church partners and enable us to benefit our Partner Churches and their mission more effectively, within the context of a genuinely global understanding of mission.

Reply

The Conference is grateful to the Birmingham District for its memorial and for highlighting the importance of clarity about the purposes and use of its connexionally-held funds, such as the World Mission Fund (WMF).

Within the Team Focus report to the Conference in 2007 it was clarified that the World Mission Fund should only be used to resource grants for work outside Britain. In response to that report the Conference adopted the following as Resolution 41/6 (2007):
The Conference directs the Council to review the formal statements of the purposes of the major restricted and designated funds which it manages, in the light of this report, and to report to the 2008 Conference, along with any consequential changes in Standing Orders.

It was intended that this work would be undertaken within the context of the creation of the Connexional Grants Committee (CGC), which is responsible for all connexional grants, including the formulation and implementation of a grants policy in line with the decisions of the Council and the Conference.

This resolution has not yet been implemented. That reflects the fact that in order to ensure that the Church supports a wide range of mission work in the UK and with Partner Churches, the use of all of the main funds needs to be considered collectively. It does not make sense to consider the use of the WMF in isolation from the use of the Mission in Britain Fund. The Conference also notes that its working party reviewing the role and purposes of the Methodist Missionary Society will be reporting to the 2012 Conference. Its work includes rewriting the Standing Orders of MMS which are currently coterminous with SO 362 relating to the World Mission Fund.

The Conference therefore directs the Methodist Council to ensure that Resolution 41/6 (2007) is now implemented and that it reports back to the 2012 Conference accordingly.

